
IMMUNIZATION NON-COMPLIANCE

Dear Parkway South High Parents/Guardians,

It is a state law for students to be fully immunized to attend school. 

The Missouri Immunization requirements for school year 2024-2025 can be found at 
https://health.mo.gov/living/wellness/immunizations/schoolrequirements.php

Please take your student’s immunization record to a health care provider or the St. Louis 
County Health Department https://clinics.stlouiscountymo.gov/locations to obtain the 
necessary vaccines. Return the updated immunization record, with the date vaccinations were 
given and physician/clinic signature, to the school nurse.  

**Students without documentation of adequate immunizations will not be allowed to attend 
school until they have received the required vaccinations or until we have an in-progress note 
from their doctor/health department. Medical and religious exemptions are accepted at 
Parkway Schools. 

Thank you for your cooperation.  

Sincerely,

Amy Laur BSN, RN, NCSN
Parkway South High School Nurse
alaur@parkwayschools.net                                 
Phone:  314-415-7710           Fax: 314-415-9722


